Butte County In-Home Supportive Services Advisory Committee

Minutes of January 26, 2004

Chico Butte Community Employment Center

Eucalyptus Room

Members Present: David Brown, Howard Gregg, Jay Harris, Judith Northern, Sarah Okumbe, Patty Smith, Mark Gordon

Public Attendees: Jo Ubina, Barbara Hoff

Staff: Brian Frink

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson David Brown at 10:05 AM.  Introductions were made by the attendees.

MINUTES:

The minutes of the October 27, 2003 meeting were approved as submitted.

ON SITE PROVIDER / RECIPIENT ORIENTATIONS:

Brian Frink gave an overview of the new on-site provider / recipient orientations that will be conducted on new IHSS placements.  This will expand the existing orientations that are conducted only to the providers who apply through the Public Authority registry.  These orientations are designed to be an enhancement to the IHSS program.  Brian distributed packets containing the orientation forms that will be used.  Included with the packet was a flow chart of the new procedure, a check list, task sheet, handbooks, a Worker's Compensation and fraud form, time keeping forms, and an overview of IHSS services.  Patty Smith provided input and the new process and how it will assist many facets of the program.  General discussion followed.
IHSS FRAUD INVESTIGATOR:

Jo Ubina introduced herself to the Committee.  Jo is the new IHSS Fraud Investigator that was recently hired under an agreement between the District Attorney's Office and the Department of Employment and Social Services.  Jo's position is currently funded for 18 months.  The position was developed to investigate and prosecute fraudulent activities within IHSS.  
REGISTRY UPDATE:

Brian Frink distributed new Public Authority brochures and printouts of the new Public Authority website design.  Brian said that recruitment continues to be a priority and it continues to be a challenge in many parts of the County.

BYLAW REVIEW:

David Brown presented the Committee Bylaws for review and discussion.  With the Committee meetings changing it was suggested that staff make proposed changes to establish quarterly meeting with special meeting being called at the discretion of the Committee Chair.  It was also suggested that the bylaws not establish a specific day or time to avoid future modification is meetings days or times changed.  There were no other changes suggested for the bylaws.  Staff will draft the proposed changes to the bylaws.
COMMITTEE MEMBER APPOINTMENTS:
David Brown requested and update of the Committee membership.  Brian Frink said that the Board of Supervisors reappointed Howard Gregg and Mark Gordon to a new three year term.  Mr. Brown said that he discussed with Judith Northern her interest in continuing being a member and she expressed a desire to do so.  Staff will submit Ms. Northern's name for reappointment to the Butte County Board of Supervisors.  Discussion was held regarding the existing vacancy on the Committee and staff will continue to recruit.  Howard Gregg said he had discussed the vacancy with Supervisor Yamaguchi.  General discussion followed:

STATE BUDGET DISCUSSION:

David Brown requested that Jay Harris provide an overview of budget cuts related to IHSS in the Governor's January proposed budget.  Jay's overview included the following points:

· Elimination of the IHSS Residual Program

· Reduction of state funding for worker wages and benefits back to $6.75

· Make optional the Public Authority Employer of Record requirement

· Make optional the IHSS Advisory Committee requirement
· Eliminate domestic and related services in shared living situations

Jay elaborated on each of these points and assessed the impact of these proposals.  David Brown stated that these proposed cuts directly attack the Public Authority's mandates of AB 1682 and SB 288.  Because these are existing statues, the state legislature would have to vote to eliminate them.  At this point, there is the suggestion that the legislature is not inclined to change the statutes.  Members stated their efforts in advocacy to restore these cuts.  Barbara Hoff, Mark Gordon, Jay Harris, and Sarah Okumbe shared their actions in advocacy.

It was acknowledged that circumstances will change between now and the May Budget Revision, so everyone will remain diligent in tracking the action of the state legislature.
Brian Frink said he will distribute additional information on the tracking of the budget activity on a periodic basis.

OTHER MATTERS:

No other matters were discussed before the Committee

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned.

The next regular meeting will be Monday, April 26, 2004 at 10:00 AM at the Butte County Employment Center in Chico
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